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              SCCA minutes of meeting held at Curtis Mott 

               Bldg, SUNY Cobleskill on October 25, 2012.
             Attendance is needed from each club for their

 input on club activities.

SCCA President, Raymond Zeh, called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM with 37 in attendances counting 23 students from SUNY Cobleskill. There were 12 clubs represented. Clubs represented were West Fulton Rod & Gun, Middleburgh Rod & Gun, Whitetails Unlimited, Cave Country Riders, Coon Skinners, Long Path Hikers, Richmondville Fish & Game, Schoharie County Ridge Runners, Trout Unlimited, Schoharie Co. FWMB representatives, The Wildlife Society, American Fisheries and SCCA Association members. Bob Britton made a motion to accept the September minutes from the last meeting, seconded by Dave Wood. Doug Handy made a motion to accept the October treasurer’s report, seconded by Walter Zeh. A vote of the membership approved the minutes & treasurer’s reports. SCCA finished out the year with 18 different Club Associations that have paid their annual $30 dues. There also three clubs from the college which are exempt from dues. We also currently have 51 individuals who have paid their $10 dues.    
The Pheasant stocking was completed 4 different times by NYSDEC. Dave Wood, John Hornauer and Tom Holiday helped DEC with the stocking at the 6 different sites within Schoharie County.
Don’t forget to donate your extra deer to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program. Latham Food bank is Sponsoring the cost of cutting up the venison this year for all the deer donated through the Venison Donation Program. Marlow’s in Howe Cave and Blues in Gallupville will be doing the butchering. Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has again donated a Blackpowder gun to encourage hunters to donate a whole deer to the program. A raffle winner with all the donator’s names available will be drawn after season closes.
Schoharie County Treasurer, Bill Cherry did confirm that the SCCA budget request is in the 2013 County budget for review and vote by County Board of Supervisors. 

Off the Beaten Path is moving their store to Central Bridge (Nelson Back’s Old garage) 257-2792. Will offer 10% discount to all club members and will donate 5% off all sales from each club back to individual clubs at end of 2013.
For the past five years there has been a steady increase in students for all three classes, (gun, archery & trap).  We need to advertise the spring classes more so students will take the course in the spring instead of waiting until the fall courses. For the past two years we have had to turn students away because the classes were full. We can only train 60 students in a class at once. NYS DEC has control on this figure. 

Next Spring the dates for the Early Youth Turkey Hunt will be April 20th & 21st. 

College students are already planning a Game Diner for early March 2013. 

Carl Stefanik is currently working on next year’s SCCA Activity Report. Please e-mail information along with pictures to Carl. cstefanik@nycap.rr.com 
The SCCA will be accepting application for the $250 Dorwin Hamm Scholarship from SUNY Cobleskill students in the Wildlife & Fisheries programs. The club will approve up to four each.

The college students are finding a big increase their Grouse Trapping projects this fall compared to prior years. 

Federal Government is trying to raid Pitman Robertson Funds to help with Federal Debt. Contact Congressman Chris Gibson (202-224-3121) or Senator Kirsten Gillibrand (518-431-0120) to stop.

Conservation Fund Advisory Board: Received from Alan Rosa our Region 4 representative. Douglas Stang, Assistant Director, Fish, Wildlife & Marine Resources has informed the CFAB of the delay issuing the Conservation Fund Level-of-Effort report for fiscal year 2011-2012 had been delayed.  The State migrated to a new State Financial System (SFS) on April 1, 2012. This migration is a significant undertaking since it encompasses all state agencies, the State Controller, and the Division of the Budget. Currently there are problems with the reporting from SFS. The basis of the Conservation Fund Level-of-Effort report is the Department of Environmental Conservation’s (DEC) annual report. DEC’s annual report for fiscal year 2011-2012 is anticipated to be completed in the near future.  Once this is done the work on the Level-of Effort report will be next. An estimated completion date is December 31, 2012. Questions call Doug Stang, 518-402-8920. 

Region 4 - New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board: The next meeting will be at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on Nov 28th at 6:30 PM 

NYS CONSERVATION COUNCIL: All Region 4 NYSCC raffle tickets need to be turned into Gordon Emerson on Wednesday night 11/28, at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club These are the $5 tickets supporting the Council. Need to send more information w/pictures concerning SCCA Association Clubs to Council for publication in GrassRootsNews.  

NYS Power Authority & Minekill State Park: Looking to schedule a Wildlife Task Force Meeting in January or February. Also need to resend resolution for Gun Hunting across from Visitor’s Center, Blenheim/Gilboa.  

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM. For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Conesville Rod & Gun Club:  Club member donated gun case to hunter safety program. Meeting is held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For more information contact Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Thursday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC: Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.


SUNY Cobleskill College: Total Sign-Ins = 47 people. President Michele Watkins led the meeting on 11/1 thanking everyone that helped out with the Halloween Parade as well as the Highway Cleanup. Kristen McGiver was going to Kelly Martin’s, who is an animal rehabilitator.  She did offer to take anyone who wanted to volunteer his or her time to help out at her rehabilitation center.  She is helping out on the 10th and 11th of November. On the November 15th there will be nominations put in for officer’s positions and people will be chosen by votes.  If you want to be apart of the club as an officer or want to help decide who will be the upcoming officers for the spring and next fall semester then make sure you are at that meeting. Hawk Banding is on for this Sunday.  Talk to Prof. Berner if anyone is interested. The college student held their 10 Annual Women in the Wild/Woods by hosting a campout with Professional women speakers in October. The TWS members did a clean up around the Cobleskill Holding Pond and they are looking at repairing the bulletin board on site. They reported the water level is very low in Smith Pond.  Justin Sheward & Rick Clark will be resurveying Panther Creek & House creek to compare this to the survey done about five years ago. Mark Cornwell has all the data from the previous survey. 

Summit Sno Riders:  info@summitsnoriders.com  Vicki Swartout 294-8946. Meeting locations are at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 third Monday of each month. Maps may be purchased for $5 at the Conservation club or surrounding businesses. Landowners can find valuable information regarding their protection under the New York State General Obligations law with our landowner information brochure. Nestled in the hilltops between the Catskills and the Adirondacks, Summit offers the highest elevations in Schoharie County. Our elevation, roughly 2400 feet, combined with our extensive trail system gives us some of the best snowmobiling in New York. Call our snow phone at (518)-287-1818 for up-to-the-minute trail conditions. Trails are currently closed. 


Cave Country Riders: Snowmobile Club - Meetings are held at the Eagles on Legion Drive in Cobleskill, the 2nd Thursday of every month @ 7:00 pm. info Terry Bradt 518-234-7331.  


Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Meetings are held at the old Conesville Fire house. DEP now owns 26% of town lands. To be a member you must live in the town of Conesville. For information call Dewey Irving @ 607-588-6978.   

Schoharie County Ridge Runners - We are planning to provide 20 turkeys to the poor of Schoharie County for Thanksgiving. Any and all turkey feather tails and needed!  Our Favorite Turkey Feather Artist, Deb Brosnan has been selected and signed a contract to provide over 1000 feather prints within this year. So if you get a turkey this fall, cut the tail off, freeze it and plan to meet Liz on Saturday in November to get them to Debbie. Any questions call Liz 673-3965 or email: donzil@frontiernet.net The chapter is planning another banquet in the spring of 2013. Schoharie County Ridge Runners (NWTF) donated a new 20 gage shotgun for the hunter safety class usage. 
  Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Monthly meetings are the first Monday of each month at either the Richmondville Municipal Building or the club property.   

Schoharie CO. Chapter of Trout Unlimited: Meetings are now held at the Albany Ramada located on Watervliet Ave Extension just off Exit 5 of I-90. This will continue through the December 2012 meeting. The Schoharie County Chapter has a satellite group meeting at the in the Curtis Mott bldg. @ SUNY Cobleskill College. POC is Dan Drake 931-249-3934 or Mike Walchko – 518-234-4192. Admission to our meetings is free and public is always invited. 
Trout Unlimited Has Been Fighting for Coldwater Fisheries Conservation for 53 Years.  

Whitetails Unlimited: The club has again approved one $250 Scholarship to be selected by the SCCA scholarship committee. Our Banquet/Auction was a big success.  Our local chapter will profit close to $2000. The money we receive is turned in to the National Headquarters and they send 50% of the profit back to our local chapter to be used for scholarships, Camp Colby youth registration sponsorships, Venison Donation Program and Encon Officer equipment. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html. 

Long Path North Hiking Club: Glen Patterson has been appointed as a delegate to the SCCA representing LPNHC. There are 198 members as of 11/15/12. We are looking at replacing a walkway across a wetland near Looking Glass Pond. Many trees are down since Storm Sandy. Next meeting will take place on March 21st at the Schoharie Library @ 6:00 PM. The Long Path North Hiking Club was formed by volunteers in 1994 to help build and maintain the LP from the Catskill Forest Preserve north thru Schoharie, Albany and Schenectady counties. The club also organizes hike outings, publishes newsletters and performs highway clean-ups on NYS Rte. 30 through NYS DOT’s Adopt-A-Highway program. Website for club has been updated. Hiking leaders are as followed: Carol & Mark Traver 518-295-8039 or Clarence Putman 607-538-9569, Marilyn Miles 518-768-2870, George Spohn 518-505-7097. Yearly memberships levels: individual $5, family $10, supporting group $15, sustaining $25, or life $150. Long Path Guide books are available for members at $15. Dues are due in September.  At the 19th Annual Meeting on Sept 15th Mark Traver received the Ken Lloyd Award for his carpentry/bridge work along with organizing work parties and maintenance to trails, as per Carol “Have Clippers Will Travel”.   All members receive a newsletter. Some of the up coming club outings are: Dec 10 - Charleston State Forest 5 miles call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039; Dec 21 - Double Top 6 miles, trail-less Catskill peak call Carol Traver (518) 295-8039; Jan 12 - Leaders Choice call Dan Kwaitowski (518) 827-8377 for details; Jan 26 - Annual cabin fever cook out & hike call Carol Traver (518) 295-8039; Feb 9 - Leaders Choice call Dan K(518) 827-8377 for details; Feb 23 - Mine Kill State Park - NY Power Authority trails, 3 - 4 mile snowshoe hike call Clarence Putnam at (607) 538-9569 or email clput@wildblue.net. Happy Trails For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at 827-4386 PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY. 
Summit Conservation Club:  Club will start serving Pancake Breakfast and Stuffed Pizza in January. The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd). The meetings are held on the third Monday @ 7 PM of each month. The clubhouse is on the main snowmobile trail. It’s one of the first places in the area to get snow. Always looking for new members.  

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club: Last meeting on 11/1 had 36 in attendance. 3 new members voted in and 1 more new application read to be voted on next month. Trap on Friday nights starting at 6 PM. POC is Dave Simmons. Ted Schreick is checking into a grant to help club to purchase a new trap machine ($5000 plus). Election committee is Dave Wood, Bob Britton, and Mike Zeh. Anyone interested in running for office in December please call. Bob Britton is POC for the Dec. raffle again. All tickets are out and must be turned back in by November 26 between 7 -9 PM.  Dave Simmons (Middleburgh NAPA) has again sponsor tickets. The project of outdoor archery range, targets and shooting lanes which Robbie Gaige was doing for an Eagle Scout project has been delayed until January 1st. The Cobleskill college students will assist him then. The college students are shooting archery on Friday nights (14 to 28 shooters)  Schoharie County Sheriff’s officers are currently using the club’s shooting ranges for practice and qualifications requirements during the month of October & November. The new club secretary is Sarah Briggs.  The Boys Scouts are camping at the club on Dec 7th & 8th.  Christmas Party will be held on the 15th of Dec.  Encourage club website visit. middleburghrg.com. POC call Joe Kopacz - phone 518-868-4594. Joe Moore, 827-4482 is in charge of club calendar for reservations (Use of clubhouse). Youth archery leagues start 1st Saturday after January 1st.      

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:  The next meeting will be held on December 4th. The club will sponsor two more Dorwin Hamm Scholarships this fall. Justin Sheward & Rick Clark will be resurveying Panther Creek & House creek to compare this to the survey done about five years ago. Mark Cornwell has all the data from the previous survey. This project would be funded by the Timothy Murphy Run account. The club is also looking at sponsoring a project, working with the Boy Scouts Troop #2 on the Wet Land Project located behind the Middleburgh Elementary School, repairing the 900 foot Environmental Walkway.  The club will have its annual party on December 15. This is when our annual dues of $10 are paid along a sit down diner cooked by the West Fulton Fire Dept Auxiliary. After the diner the club will hold a fund raiser auctioning off donated articles from members to benefit the club. The Club’s motto is “Put Back More Then You Take“. This motto continues of strong membership & support of local businesses. The West Fulton Fire Dept. Auxiliary is starting the breakfasts 7AM – 11AM on Nov 25, Jan 27, Feb 24, Mar 24, and Apr 28.    
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SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/  My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com   Please send association club information. Mike   

Next SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) meeting: November 29, 2012, @ 7:00 PM to be held at the SUNY Cobleskill College in the Curtis Mott building.         
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